
Citywide Security Personnel 

Services Contract
October 26, 2020

Staff Report – City Council Meeting

Department of General Services

Brandon Gainey, Interim Executive Director



Allied Universal Contract Primary Scope of Safety & Security Services

• Screen individuals entering city facilities to ensure prohibited items are not brought 
into city facilities

• Ensure people entering city facilities are provided with positive customer service 
and way finding

• Perform routine interior and exterior patrols to ensure security practices and 
protocols are in place

• Continually assess city facilities for security vulnerabilities

• Monitor and respond to emergencies in city facilities using in-person and video 
surveillance 

• Assist in locking down and securing city facilities during an emergency

• Provide “Safe Walk” escorts for anyone leaving a city facility, especially after hours

19 locations

109 positions

Initial Term: 1/1/21 – 12/31/23 (plus 2 one-year 
extensions)

$25M contract maximum

16% MBE/WBE goal (met with American Automation)

XO 136 applies

98 unarmed positions

11 armed positions 
(5XDMVs, Wastewater, Webb, Magistrate, Animal Shelter, 
Auto Auction)
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Agency Support for Questions
• Brandon Gainey, Interim Executive Director, General Services

• Kami Johle, Director of Administration, General Services

• Lance Jay, Director of Purchasing & Procurement, General Services

• George Hunt, Chief Security Officer, Denver Security Office, General Services

• Kristina Ulrich, Contracts Supervisor, General Services

• Steve Hahn, City Attorney’s Office

• Devron McMillin, Acting Director, Risk Management Office

• Anshul Bagga, City Attorney’s Office (Security Guard Licensing)

• Brittany Eroen, Compliance Supervisor, Department of Economic Development

• Alexis Nightengale, Contract Compliance Officer, Department of Economic Development

• James Ginsburg, Deputy Director, Department of Housing Stability
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Thank You
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